UW-080913+914

## RECEIVED

June 19, 2008

JUN 20 2008 WASH. UT. & TP. COMM

**WUTC** 

Attn: Dave Danner, Executive Director PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: Point Recycling and Refuse/Point Roberts, WA

Dear Mr. Danner,

I am writing to request that you do **not** grant Point Recycling and Refuse in Point Roberts, WA their Tariff Filings as requested by Arthur Wilkowski on behalf of his company.

It is unfortunate that Mr. Wilkowski has alienated and denigrated his business within our community with his misguided attempts to bully people into his way of handling garbage.

Why does garbage and recycling service in Point Roberts have to be so controversial and complicated that it requires pages of pages of intimidation letters written to homeowners by Mr. Wilkowshi regarding a very simple thing? Why do homeowners have to sign an affidavit swearing that they will follow his 9 paragraphs of rules, which are at most illegal and non-enforceable by either himself, Whatcom County Health Department or Whatcom County Solid Waste?

Now he is writing letters again to the community hoping that we will write letters in support of his latest complaints against Whatcom County Solid Waste.

In am aware that Mr. Wilkowski's contract with Whatcom County Solid Waste is up for renewal in October of this year. It is my hope that you do not grant his tariff filing request, rate increase or any other request made by Mr. Wilkowski. It is also my hope that Whatcom County Solid Waste does not renew his contract but finds another leaseholder willing to work with all groups in our community who request and require committed solid waste management and recycling.

Regards.

Reneé Coe

1986 Cedar Park Dr. Point Roberts, WA 98281 (360) 945-3090

cc Whatcom County Solid Waste, Whatcom County Council - Barbara Brenner, Whatcom County Executive - Pete Kremen